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BAPTISM: Preparation classes meet at St Pius
contact Deacon Patrick Woods.

MARRIAGE: Call Parish office six months
before your planned wedding date.
VISITATION OF THE SICK: Please contact the
parish office as hospitals will not notify us.
RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults):
Contact the parish office.

Dear Friends,

| ‘ve got to say, I'm actually glad Lent has arrived. It was a long
stretch of Ordinary Time this year, which is quite unusual. We've
had some tough readings all surrounding the Sermon on the
Mount. If you didn’t find something in that mix to reflect upon,
challenge you, and make you question, you might want to check
to see if you still have a pulse!!

During this season we also have the opportunity to check our
spiritual pulse and focus a bit more on our prayer life. If there’s
one area that I think the Church has often short-changed people
it's on teaching people to pray. Sure, we all learn to recite
prayers, novenas, the rosary, and such, and all of that is good,
but it often doesn't lead us to the deeper recesses of our hearts
and souls.

Honestly, in my experience, taking that leap to “go deeper” as
Jesus often invites the disciples often scares people. It puts us
in the uncomfortable position of sitting in silence and holding the
mirror up to ourselves. That's a scary proposition for anyone,
especially if we wait too long into life to begin.

But there’s no time like now. The season gives us plenty of
weeks to begin gradually, even five or ten minutes of silence. Be
aware of the uncomfortableness of it all. Be aware of the fear
and anxiety that may arise. It's God trying to lead us to the
deeper places in our lives and to a deeper place in Love. Now |
know, everyone says they don’t have time. But it can also be a
family opportunity. If we teach our kids early enough it becomes
a part of their life as well. We can all afford to turn off the TV,
silence the phone, and disconnect from the internet for a few
minutes and become aware of God’s presence working within
and among us.

If we afford ourselves that opportunity, and maybe even increase
it a few minutes as the season goes along, Easter will be a
different experience for you. Sure, you can give up all that other
stuff, and there is some benefit to all of that, but giving up
ourselves, in prayer, is not only our greatest prayer of gratitude,
but it also will change our lives forever. Gradually, the scales
begin to fall from our eyes and we begin to see differently, and
yes, live differently, as disciples of Christ.

Peace,

Father Mowty

Fr. Marty posts his weekly homilies on his blog:
https://herodescent.wordpress.com/
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